
 
 
 

Curriculum and Instruction  
Staffing: 
IA – will fill prior to school year 
Pre-Pharmacy – Posting closed Friday, May 8 
Welding Technology – Posted 5/4 through 5/15 
 
CTE Innovations Grant: 
There was only one new grant request submitted prior to April 1 (Beech Grove – Field Trip Transportation).  Therefore, PLTW 
Implementation, PBL Training, and Transportation funds will be distributed on a first come/first serve basis.  Grant Applications 
received thus far include: 

 Clark Pleasant (PLTW Implementation $7500 – using funds Summer 2015) 
 Franklin Central (PLTW Implementation $7500, Construction Technology Program $3,000, all funds encumbered; 

reimbursed after next Grant Status Report - due 4/15/15) 
 Greenwood (Transportation Funds, one HS trip complete/reimbursed, elementary trip upcoming) 

 
Perkins: 
See attached summary of our Perkins Plan Budget ($569,958).  The final plan along with board signatures is due May 19. 
 
Teachers: 
We are currently working through implementation of Skyward.  Historical student data has been converted, and we are 
currently working on importing our new students for 2015-16.  Teachers are working through their online training sessions.  
Administrators and Student Services Staff will have onsite training on May 27-28.  There will be additional trainings and updates 
throughout the summer. 
 
Programs: 
In addition to having a first place finishing student that will attend the National SkillsUSA Competition in June, Mr. Clark and Mr. 
Owen recently went through their NATEF Accreditation.  The onsite reviewer had nothing but good things to say about our 
program.  He said, “If they were going to do a documentary on how to do it [teach automotive service technology], it would be 
here!”  He also commented on how respectful our students were, and that our equipment was top of the line.  The program 
also recently also hosted a very successful car show on Saturday, May 2 wherein over 90 classic, antique, modern, and more 
vehicles were on display for the public and participants. 

 
  

High School Division 

May 11, 2015 

Prepared by:  Nicole Otte, Lawrence Courtney, Karin Graves, Glenn Weil 
      

This Month’s Highlights 



 
Principal  
Students: 

HOSA EVENT-Several Top 10 Finishes for Central Nine.  Also, 4 students placed in the top 4 of their category which allows 
them to attend Nationals in Anaheim, CA, June 23-28.   All 4 girls are Whiteland Students 
 Zoey Studdard-Junior-Vet Careers 
 Nicole Billings-Sophomore-Fire & Rescue 
 Sarah Blair-Junior-Health Careers 
 Danielle Patterson-Sophomore-Bio-Medical 

 
SkillsUSA NATIONALS 
We have one State winner-Nick Amick-Senior 
Franklin Central High School 
Automotive Technology 
Nationals- June 22-26th, 2015 Louisville, KY 

 
FDIC 2015-Students from Central Nine’s CERT department attended the annual FDIC International convention in downtown 
Indianapolis the week of April 18-23rd at Lucas Oil Stadium.  Great Experience for students who plan on making a career of Fire 
& Rescue. 
 
IMS (Indianapolis Motor Speedway)-Students from the Advanced Manufacturing class with Mr. Sam Hoagland attended the 
IMS track with a go cart the students built this year.  Students also watched several colleges/universities conduct races at the 
track with top dollar go carts. 
 
Ben Ayilara-Whiteland student (High Honor Roll) who has attended C9 for 3 years and has excelled in the visual communication 
classes has been accepted to attend the University of Southern California cinematography school.   
 
Award’s Day-Awards day ran very smoothly and was a great success this past week.  Board Member, Beatrice Dunn, 
Superintendent Richard Arkanoff, Indian Creek Principal Scott Shimer, and a host of parents were in attendance to watch 
students receive awards. 
 
Teachers: 

 Teachers are starting preparations for their classroom finals which students will be taking over the next few weeks. 
 
Principal: 

 Last Principals meeting went over very well. 
 Great week of Teacher Appreciation here at Central Nine Career Center.  Administration did something special for the 

teacher everyday of the week.  The teachers really enjoyed the administration cooking breakfast and serving them. 
FUN!! 

 Two Independent Study courses for the summer and examination over the next year and I will be complete with ISU 
principal leadership program. 

 
  



 
Student Services 
MARKETING/RECRUITING  

 Karin provided group tours for Indian Creek High School – a group of three special needs students.  
 Glenn and Karin hosted home school students tours and shadow events. 
 Karin hosted student shadows for 1 home school student 
 Karin hosted two family tours 
 Glenn hosted student shadow for 1 home school student 
 Glenn coordinated three student shadows 
 Glenn hosted three additional family tours 
 Glenn attended the Southport High School first annual Career Fair representing C9 

 
ADMINISTRATION – HIGH SCHOOL OFFICE 

 End of grading period reports require communication with staff and a significant amount of checks and balances in 
Harmony. Finalizing the reports requires additional administrative work. 

  Work with enrollments for next year involved much planning and communication with sending schools. 
  
SUPPORTIVE SERVICES  

 Hosted the monthly guidance counselor’s meeting; Health Science Education II – CNA Program was highlighted. The 
opportunity to add a couple more students was addressed. Mrs. Lawton shared information about the program and 
responded to questions.    

 Glenn and Karin processed enrollment numbers changes as efficiently as possible, updating the Google doc.  
 Glenn and Karin continue to provide advisement and counseling to students regarding grades, placement, attendance, 

etc.  
 


